
Question from member of the public  

Mike Baudry, Haslemere 

“The Council is aware of Haslemere Town Council’s representations that it supports the 

allocation of the Royal School within LPP2 but only on the basis of a ‘limit of development of 

90 units only, being on land on which there were previously constructed buildings or 

hardstanding.’ The Leader confirmed at the Full Council meeting on 22ndSeptember 2021 

that he had responded to and would continue to listen to the community of Haslemere, as 

represented by HTC and its Neighbourhood Plan. It is concerning that the Officer’s report on 

LPP2 accompanying this evening’s meeting does not propose any amendments to the Royal 

School allocation in reflection of the requirements of the Town Council. The Town Council are 

clear that no development over the playing fields and green spaces of the site, being wholly 

within the AONB, must be permitted. Please can Members amend the description of the 

Royal School allocation to reflect the Town Council’s position.  

  

Further Haslemere Vision has also now stated that the numbers proposed at the Royal 
School site seem high.”  

 

Response  

“Waverley is aware that that Town Council has commented on the Addendum to LPP2 that 

they feel the dwellings proposed in the housing allocation for the Royal Junior School 

should be accommodated within the existing built-up area of the site and also that 

Haslemere Vision have stated that the numbers seem high.  However, both the Town 

Council and Haslemere Vision are clear in their general support for the allocation of this 

site for housing. Whilst it is in the AONB, the site is classed as previously-developed land, it 

already has a number of buildings and areas of hardstanding on it, and is visually very 

well screened.  The evidence that the Council has gathered concludes that there is a low to 

medium sensitivity to development in landscape terms. Taking these matters into account, 

Waverley considers that the number of dwellings proposed for the site in Local Plan Part 2 

is appropriate and there is no need to change the allocation.  It is recognised that it will 

not be possible to design an acceptable scheme for this number of units that is solely 

contained within the footprint of the existing buildings and hard surfaced areas.  However, 

the Council is confident that the character of the site, its size and degree of natural 

screening are such that a well-designed scheme for the quantum of development as 

proposed in the Addendum to LPP2 can be accommodated without having an adverse 

impact on the countryside and AONB.”    

 


